Grainne Power

From: Licensing Staff

Subject: Submission No 525 Niall Stapleton, Curragh SAC

Attachments: EPA_S0024-01.pdf

From: Wexford Receptionist **Sent:** 28 August 2015 14:46

To: Licensing Staff

Subject: FW: Permit Application S0024-01

Rec'd at info

Duty Receptionist/Programme Officer,

Environmental Protection Agency, P.O. Box 3000, Johnstown Castle Estate, Wexford.

Bosca Poist 3000, Eastát Chaisleán Bhaile Sheáin, Contae Loch Garman. Tel: 00353 53 91 60600: Fax: 00353 53 91 60699: Email:

info@epa.ie web:www.epa.ie

Lo Call: 1890 33 55 99

From: Niall Stapleton
Sent: 28 August 2015 14:45
To: Wexford Receptionist

Subject: Re: Permit Application S0024-01

28th August, 2015

Re: Permit Application S0024-01

Environmental Protection Agency,

PO Box 3000,

Johnstown Castle Estate,

Co. Wexford.

Dear Sir/Madam,

In my capacity as Chairman of the Curragh Sub Aqua Club, I wish to express our strong objection to the Dumping Permit sought by Dublin Port Company from the EPA.

The Curragh SAC has been diving in Dublin Bay since 1954 and we simply cannot countenance the
prospect of having this dumping activity permitted in such close proximity to the inner bay and the land.

We, as divers, have a unique perspective on the bay and on water quality. In recent years, we have seen the profound improvement in water quality, with a consequent blossoming of sea life, with the opening of the sewage treatment plant in Ringsend.

We are utterly perplexed as to how this dumping activity can even be considered adjacent to Ireland's only designated UNESCO biosphere and several Special Areas of Conservation. There is potential for heavy metals and hydrogen sulphide forming part of the material dumped. The direct effect on water quality and sea life will be enormous and close to immediate while the wider effects on surrounding ecosystems will become apparent in time and when it is too late.

We have strong reservations around any	dumping activity but the possibility inside t	the Burford bank is
simply ridiculous.	Tige.	

It is impossible for us to contemplate this ludicrous and destructive plan and I urge you to reject the permit application.

Yours sincerely,

Niall Stapleton, Moniteur 4*

Chairman, Curragh SAC

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com



Curragh Sub-Aqua Club, Sandycove Ave. West, Sandycove, Co. Dublin.

28th August, 2015

Re: Permit Application S0024-01

Environmental Protection Agency, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Castle Estate, Co. Wexford.

Dear Sir/Madam,

In my capacity as Chairman of the Curragh Sub Aqua Club, I wish to express our strong objection to the Dumping Permit sought by Dublin Port Company from the EPA.

The Curragh SAC has been diving in Dublin Bay since 1954 and we simply cannot countenance the prospect of having this dumping activity permitted in such close proximity to the inner bay and the land.

We, as divers, have a unique perspective on the bay and on water quality. In recent years, we have seen the profound improvement water quality, with a consequent blossoming of sea life, with the opening of the sewage treatment plant in Ringsend.

We are utterly perplexed as to kow this dumping activity can even be considered adjacent to Ireland's only designated UNESCO biosphere and several Special Areas of Conservation. There is potential for heavy metals and hydrogen sulphide forming part of the material dumped. The direct effect on water quality and sea life will be enormous and close to immediate while the wider effects on surrounding ecosystems will become apparent in time and when it is too late.

We have strong reservations around any dumping activity but the possibility inside the Burford bank is simply ridiculous.

It is impossible for us to contemplate this ludicrous and destructive plan and I urge you to reject the permit application.

Yours sincerely,

Niall Stapleton, Moniteur 4* Chairman, Curragh SAC